Kansas State Use Committee Meeting
Thursday, October 1, 2015, 1:30 p.m.

Cerebral Palsy Research Foundation of Kansas, Inc., Wichita, KS
Committee Attendees: Barry Swanson, Darren Muci, Shelby Frye, Mike Montana, Rep. Erin Davis, Sen. Oletha Faust-Goudeau, Tracy Diel, Norm Wilkes, and Pat Terick
Call to Order –

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.

Roll Taken –

Recorded by Tracy Diel
Quorum met
Non committee member introduced
Approval of Minutes – 

A motion to approve the meeting minutes from August 6, 2015 was made, seconded, and carried.

Old Business –

Shelby Frye introduced the draft-letter to the Blue Valley USD 229 in regard to a past toner cartridge RFP. Discussion opened. 

· Recommendations made to use the letter to also speak to non-participating school districts. – Shelby Frye
· Recommendation that State Use vendors meet with districts to promote the State Use Law. – Shelby Frye
· Discussion on who should sign the letter. – Barry Swanson

· Recommendation that Barry Swanson and Shelby Frye sign it.

· Other comments:

· Letter should be addressed to the district superintendent

· Names and address of superintendents available online.

· State Use brochure will be included with the letter

· Envision volunteered to fund the letter mailing project and supply services needed to accomplish it.—Mike Montanta

Old Business –

· Information about the Oklahoma State Use program was presented.  Research accomplished by Darren Muci and Suzie Reber. They shared handouts regarding the program  Discussion opened.

· Research “take away:” Oklahoma has a paid employee who runs the program, and it has a budget which is funded by State Use vendors based on a percentage of sales. – Darren Muci
· Questions that need to be asked: is any OK state funding dedicated to the program. Also, salary amount of designated administrator – Shelby Frye
· Muci noted the letter being sent to the USD’s is not the way to grow the program.
· Open conversation about buying cooperatives and questions about Oklahoma’s budget. – Many

· Suzie Reber is doing additional research, and they will provide more information to the committee. – Darren Muci

· Question from Sen. Oletha Faust-Goudeau: Does Envision do campaign promotional items?

· After learning more, she suggested that she and Rep. Davis could spread the word

· Question from Sen. Oletha Faust-Goudeau: USD259 pilot program for bus drivers.

· USD259 is working with First Student Bus Company to provide the schools lunchroom support when drivers are not driving.

New Business –

Center Industries Corporation, Wichita, Kan., State Use vendor application. Discussion opened.

· Motion to approve made, seconded, and carried.

CIC products/services review for inclusion in the State Use Catalog. Discussion opened.

Graphics Division:

· Question: How many people in that division have a disability?

· Answer: Company-wide, Center maintains 75 percent of direct labor with a disability. In the Graphics Division of four employees, all are people with disabilities.

· Question: Should KDOT stickers and other items related to vehicle purchase that State Use vendors could supply be mandated as purchases from the State Use Catalog? – Shelby Frye
· Answer: After much open discussion, Tracy Diel explained bid scenarios, possible impact on competitive pool, and the State Printing Office.

· Question: Why did CIC leave the State Use program in the past?

· Answer: Policy changes at the state level and uncertainty within CIC on future product/service lines led CIC to withdraw from the program. – Pat Jonas

· Motion to approve the products and services that CIC submitted to the committee was made, seconded, and carried.

New Business –

Cartridge King price increase request. Discussion opened.

· The price increase mostly affect ink in remanufactured toner cartridges for aging printers.  It increase is due to increases in pricing from the supplier, Hewlett Packard. – Tim Harrington.

· Question: Can prices be contractually locked in with HP for a specified number of years? – Tracy Diel

· Answer: “We can ask.” – Tim Harrington.

· Discussion focused on increasing prices and its overall affect.

· Without any other information, the committee has no way of determining if the proposed price increases are competitive. – Shelby Frye
· In response, Cartridge King explained that since this is a manufacturer’s price increase, all sellers will be raising prices and the Cartridge King’s margin will remain the same as before. In addition, when the committee proposed changing the State Use Catalog publication date from the calendar year to the fiscal year, Cartridge King raised concern over that change because manufacturing pricing typically changes in accordance with the calendar year – raising the likelihood that a price increase after catalog publication would occur.

· Motion to approve the price increase – Pat Terick – seconded – Shelby Frye.  

· More discussion.

· Sub-motion to readdress this issue at the Dec. 3 meeting where Cartridge King will provide the committee proof of competitive pricing and increase in dollar amounts made. – Rep. Erin Davis

· Seconded, and carried.

A decrease in Cartridge King remanufactured cartridge and a removal of a HP-supplied item was presented to the committee. – Tim Harrington

· Moved, seconded, and carried.

Other Business –

· Praises for Suzie Reber and the Envision team for their outstanding support to USD259. – Darren Muci; Barry Swanson agreed on behalf of University of Kansas.
· Question: Are community colleges held to the Use Law? – Kevin Henning
Answer: Barry Swanson and Shelby Frye will look into it.

· The Peter John Loux Award submission period is open. Pat Terick encouraged nominees and provided a brochure. 

· Staples asked if Community Colleges are under the SUL program? Need to do some research to determine accuracy.

Adjournment –

Motion to adjourn, seconded and carried – 3:20 p.m.
Minutes –

Recorded by Natalie Bright and Liz Karp

2015 Meeting Schedule

First Thursday of the Month

Thursday, December 3, 2015, 1:30 pm

Wichita – Hosted by USD 259
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